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1. The Department of Chemistry and Department of Biotechnology, in association with FET 

MJP Rohilkhand University organized two days national symposium on 'Recent 

Developments in Infectious Diseases – REDIND - 2019' on August 23-24, 2019. This event 

was inaugurated by Prof. Dr. Utpal Tatu, Professor of Biochemistry, IISc, Bengaluru and 

concluded by Dr. Shama Bhat, Chairman & Managing director, Bhat Biotech (P) Ltd, 

Bengaluru. The symposium witnessed 154 participants, 9 oral presenters and eight delegates 

including premier institutes and industry who spoke on several aspects related to infectious 

disease research, vaccine development, Government initiatives, diagnostic kits and new 

modalities on emerging/re-emerging infections.  

The department of Chemistry and department of Biotechnology, BMSCE in 
association with FET MFP Rohilkhand University hosted two days national 
symposium in ‘recent development in infectious diseases-REDIND-2019’ 
during August 23-24, 2019. This symposium was sponsored by TEQIP-III. The 
symposium comprised talk given by eminent persons from academia and 
industry. Further, nine delegates presented their research work through abstract 
and oral presentations using multimedia. The symposium also hosted an 
industry-academia dialogue session emphasizing key contributors to such 
endeavor. The symposium was inaugurated by Prof. Dr. Utpal Tatu, Molecular 
biologist, Biochemist and Professor at department of Biochemistry, IISc, 
Bengaluru. He threw light on research on diseases neglected by pharmaceutical 
companies. Dr. Jeyaraj Duraisway, Associated vice-president, Jubilant Biosys 
(P) Limited spoke on ‘Dengue drug discovery’. He spoke on the discovery of 
(2R,3R,4R,5R)-2-(4-amino-pyrrolo[2,3-d]pyrimidin-7-yl)-3-ethynyl-5-
hydroxy-methyl-tetrahydro-furan-3,4-diol, a potent inhibitor of dengue virus 
(DENV) and described its synthesis, structure-activity relationship, and antiviral 
characterization of the inhibitor including mouse models. Dr. S. B. Bhanu 
Prashant, Professor in medical electronics department of BMSCE gave insights 
on ‘biosensors for infectious diseases’ and shared basic aspects of biosensors. 
Dr. Prathbhia Todur, MAHE, gave a talk titled Overview of infectious diseases: 
A Clinical Perspective’ and emphasized the need for basic research. Dr. Parvathi 
Anil, Medical officer at National Tuberculosis Institute, Bengaluru spoke on the 
topic ‘Recent updates in tuberculosis control’. Dr. Parvathi educated the 
audience by facts and figures and the central government’s initiatives to 
eradicate this dreaded disease. This was followed by multimedia presentation of 



 
the research work of selected nine abstracts. Dr. Manjunath ramarao, executive 
director and head of discovery and translational medicine, Biocon Bristol Myers 
Squibb R&D Centre spoke on ‘new modalities in drug discovery and 
development’. Dr. Rao inputs on the new ideas and technological advance of the 
field has inspired and motivated audience. Dr. P. N. Ranjarajan, chair, 
department of Biochemistry, IISc, Bengaluru shared his adventures in 
"Development of an indigenous recombinant hepatitis B vaccine”. This talk not 
only threw light on hepatitis B vaccine, but also many other aspects of 
biotechnology research and even patent rights. Finally, Dr. Shama Bhat, 
executive director of Bhat Biotech (P) Ltd, Bengaluru gave talk on their 
contributions in the detection and diagnosis of infectious diseases. In the end, 
the audience had an update on recent scientific, technological, clinical and 
diagnostic developments at the level of premier institutes, universities and 
colleges (NIRF) exhibited through posters and presentations.  

 

 

2. Department of Chemistry in association with Physics and Mathematics department 

celebrated National Science day on 28.02.2019, by Scientific talk with the titled: 

“Glimpses of the journey of Science” by Dr. H S Nagaraja, Founder director, BASE 

Bengaluru.  

 


